## Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes March 20, 2017

Alan called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to our last meeting before the senior games. Glory said the invocation followed by the pledge of allegiance to our flag. The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting and the treasurer gave her report. Our balance as of today is \$16,695.15. Eileen gave a donations report. We are promised \$3250 when all donations come through. Debbie gave a registration report. We have 293 participants and 75 are new this year.

The t-shirts will be late because of the logo but should arrive by the opening day. Glory showed us a sample of the poncho which is the gift this year. Kim is printing the opening ceremony program for us. We will need volunteers to set up the day before the opening ceremony. Packets will be prepared after the meeting today. Make sure you read the rules in the packets since there are changes. We should know the new rules before the games begin.

Robin said the opening ceremony meal was ordered. Hank and Carmen will handle the coffee again this year. We will give out 16 gift cards at each meeting and also 3 prizes for the bingo games. We will have a 50/25/25 raffle again this year with 2 winners. It is more exciting that way.

Again I will mention - managers please read your rules for your event. It is important that you know them so that there is no confusion.

This is the election year for all board members. The nominations are as follows: President: Sherman Shelby, Vice President: Pat Harney, Treasurer: Elaine Shiver, Secretary: Nancy Schaper, Historian: Yvonne Davis. Additional at-large board members are Hank Duran and Bud Kushman Voting will be completed at the opening ceremony meeting.

The next business meeting will be June 19, 2017. There was no further business to discuss today so Charles made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Gail seconded it.

GOOD LUCK TO EVERYONE COMPETING IN THE SENIOR GAMES. HAVE FUN, MAKE NEW FRIENDS AND WIN LOTS OF MEDALS.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary